Greetings and welcome to fall. I love the cooler weather. It has been a busy couple months.

Training was held in August and I was rather disappointed with the turn out. Many had requested to not have joint training. So I held separate. Please support Joyce next year. Thanks to all who did attend. Chairmen provided very valuable info. Thanks for all your hard work.

Ntl President Peggy Haake made her visit to ND August 28-30. Had a good turnout for the Aisle of Honor. Thanks to Post and Auxiliary 762 for the meet and greet the 28. Peggy enjoyed the trip to Lisbon Veterans Home and lunch provided by Enderlin Auxiliary. She especially enjoyed the fresh tomatoes. West Fargo 7564 also hosted Thursday evening. Thanks to all, and to Sharol Paulson and Sara Wieck for the transportation for Ntl President Peggy.

Membership is going pretty slow. Please do all you can do to get members signed up. Contact those who didn't pay last year. Or if someone can't pay or in nursing home use your relief fund and pay their dues. ND needs to be 95% by end of year. We have a lot of work to do.

District meetings start the first weekend of October. See schedule in this mailing.

Remember our special days. Hope all honored POW-MIA Day. Send info to Sara Wieck our Historian. It's easier to report as you do project not wait till the end. Also Veterans Day is Nov.11, but remember every day should be Veterans Day.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sharol Paulson and I will be in Anchorage Alaska for Western Conference Oct 31-Nov 3. If attending please let me know so you can take part in Mentoring for Leadership skit we have been tasked to do. I believe Wendy Danenfelzer is going also.

Last but not least Please get your reports in on time. Deadlines are there for a reason.

Enjoy a spooky safe Halloween and may each of you have a special Thanksgiving Holiday with family and friends. We all have so much to be thankful for.

  Marching forward to serve and Honor our Veterans: Serving our Veterans with Aloha

Loyally,
Barb Danielson
Department President
